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OLD TAUNTONIANS ASSOCIATION (SOUTHAMPTON)

Draft Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Association, held at The Sporting View on Monday 7th March 2010 at 7.00pm. 

15 members of the Association were present and signed the Attendance Book.

The President of the Association, Ted Colenutt, took the chair and welcomed those present.
Agenda Item 1.  Apologies for Absence. Apologies were received from Diana Lawson, Harry Ree, Angie Turley and Stuart Wilson.

Agenda Item 2.  Minutes of the previous General Meeting. (held on 8th February 2010). Copies of the minutes had been circulated to all registered members prior to the meeting. The chairman asked the meeting if the minutes were accepted as a true record. Adoption was proposed by D Bryett, seconded by Martin Rowe and passed unanimously.

Agenda Item 3.  Matters arising from the minutes.  There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

Agenda Item 4. Correspondence.  There was no correspondence relative to the current meeting.

Agenda Item 5.   Reports for the year 2010. 

5a.  Hon. Secretary’s Report.   R Newell presented a written report, which is appended to these minutes, and went through it in outline.  The report was adopted unanimously. 
5b.  Hon. Membership Secretary’s Report.   J White presented a written report, which is appended to these minutes on file. 

5c.  Hon. Website Manager’s Report.  R Newell gave a resume of the development of the OTA web site, including the creation of a VC Gallery on the site.
5d.  Hon. Editor’s Report.  M Gould reported on the production of 2 editions of News & Views for the year, and indeed on his tenure over the last 10 years.  As this was his last AGM in the appointment as Editor, the Chairman proposed a vote of thanks, which was unanimously endorsed by all present. 
5e.  Report of Hon Archivist. David Brown verbally reported on his 5th year as Archivist; a role he continued to enjoy, with much contact with OTA members requiring his assistance.
Agenda Item 6.   Honorary Treasurer’s Report. David Bryett distributed a Balance Sheet, and Income and Expenditure Account Sheet for the past year; these are attached to the minutes on file.  He then went through the reports briefly to conclude that finances remained sound, albeit that there had been an excess of expenditure over income due to the grant to the Centenary Dinner.  The “100” Club remains a vital source of income to Association funds.  The Treasurer acknowledged the work of Mike Bull, the Examiner of Accounts, and thanked him for his assistance.  The Chairman thanked the Treasurer and Mike Bull for their efforts during the year. A proposal was then made to accept the accounts. This was proposed by Roy Stephens and seconded by Jeff White.  Carried unanimously.

Agenda Item 7.   Election of Vice Presidents and Honorary Members.  The Secretary declared he had not received any nominations prior to the meeting.

Agenda Item 8.   Election of Officers for 2010.  As is required by the Constitution, all current elected officers were canvassed prior to the AGM to ascertain their willingness to continue in post.  As a consequence, and there being no other nominations received from outside of the Executive Council, the nominees were elected by an “en bloc” vote.  Changes to the list of Officers for 2010 are as follows:


Editor:
Vacant (but filled pro-tem by the Secretary)

Ordinary Member:  David Brown
Agenda Item 9.   Election of Honorary Examiner of Accounts.  Mike Bull indicated his willingness to continue in his role; this was accepted unanimously.

Agenda Item 10.  Any Other Business.  
10a.  Following on from the Treasurer’s Report, there was some lively discussion concerning the possible need to raise subscriptions that had remained at £5 for some considerable time. It was agreed that this would be considered by the OTA Executive Committee, with any proposed changes notified at next year’s AGM.

10b.  A letter had been circulated recently by Alice Wrighton, Principal of Taunton’s College to all OT members.  It was requested that the Secretary ascertain feedback from the College on any replies received from members, and report back to the Executive Committee.

There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

RJ Newell

Honorary General Secretary

OLD TAUNTONIANS’ ASSOCIATION

Honorary General Secretary’s Annual Report

1st January 2010 to 31st December 2010

This is my first report as Honorary General Secretary having succeeded the very capable (and all-knowing!) John Bathurst.  This first year has been a bit of a baptism of fire with the varied events that have taken place to commemorate the School’s 250th anniversary, and the Centenary Reunion Dinner.  

Events in the OT year began with the Old Tauntonian / Old Bournemouthian Golf Day held in May at the Dibden Golf Club.  Once again it was organised to a “tee” by John Bathurst, ably assisted by granddaughter Lucy.  John produced a comprehensive report for News & Views, but suffice to say here that this event was extremely well supported on the day, and I’m told that there was some tolerably good golf played.  The day ended with supper where, OTA President, Ted Colenutt, kindly agreed to present the trophies.

Anniversary Events.

A “London Lunch” was held at Kettner’s Restaurant in Soho, London on Saturday 19 June 2010, attended by some 32 OTs and their wives/partners. We are very grateful to Peter Jones for organising, what was, an excellent day out for many of us.  Ted Colenutt was in the chair.

On Saturday 26 June 2010 a Thanksgiving Service for the life of Richard Taunton was held at Highfield Church, followed by a wreath-laying ceremony at his tomb in Holyrood Church, Southampton.  The Mayor of Southampton was principal guest.  Taunton’s College hosted a quite excellent Garden Party in the College grounds in the afternoon, one of the highlights of which was a comprehensive display of Taunton’s history and memorabilia.  

The Centenary Dinner, held at the Guildhall Southampton saw some 450 OTs attend.  All agreed this was a fitting highlight to what had been a quite remarkable year for the OTA.  The Dinner Chairman was Ted Colenutt, and a host of guests included the Mayor & Mayoress of Southampton, (Councillor Carol Cunio and her daughter Ruth), The MP for Southampton (Test) Alan Whitehead, previous College Principals Jenny Fitton and Jonathan Prest, and representatives from the Old Symondian, Old Edwardian and Old Bournemouthian associations.  The Association hosted four members of the Management Team at Taunton’s College.  They were, Annelise Miller, Matt Atkinson, Phil Berry and Jane Higgins.  John Martin welcomed the guests and proposed the toast to the College, to which Alice Wrighton responded.  The Master of Ceremonies was Ron Allison.

There are too many people to be thanked for their efforts in the organisation of these events in this short report. They know who they are!

Summer Lunch.

Interspersed in the events above was the annual Summer Lunch held once again at Keat’s Restaurant in August and organised by John Bathurst.  This event remains extremely popular with some 70 or so OTs and their wives/partners attending.  The principal guest this year was Ted Colenutt who received a special rose plant commemorating this very special year for him.

College Celebration Evening (Taunton’s College, December) The OTA again sponsored awards of vouchers and shields for the winners of three College Faculties – Arts, Science and Social Science. This year presentation of prizes to students was by Jeff White (Membership Secretary of the OTA).

The Executive Council.   The Council met four times during the year at the Sporting View. 

The “100 Club”.  This continues to flourish under David Bryett. This year a significant grant of £5000 was made from Association funds to offset the Centenary Dinner costs.  This could not have possible without the monies accrued from the running of the “100” Club.  

News & Views. Two issues of the newsletter were published. Subscribers have responded well to a call for more material.  Mike Gould and Jeff White are thanked for their considerable efforts in producing and distributing this document.  Mike Gould is thanked in particular for his contribution as Editor over some 10 years.  In the absence of a successor, the Honorary General Secretary has agreed to stand in pro-tem.

Obituaries. During the period the deaths were reported of: -

Staff: Margaret Harley (1978-97); Roger Jackson (dates unknown); Margaret Alice Whittaker (1982-91) 

Ex-Pupils /Students:  Mike Andrews (1948-56); Peter. R. Andrews (1945-47); Peter Bates (1955-60); John Broomfield (1926-33); William Duffin (1934-41); Peter Ediss (1945-50); John Edom (1955-60); Roy Farwell (1940-41); Ken Flood (1942-46); Keith Goulding (1956-61); Philip Howell (1938-43):; Gordon Jefferies (1945-48); Norman Knight (1935-39); Colin Knott (1943-50); Hubert Long (1923 - 30); Charles Marten (1927-32); Keith Mathieson (1931-36); The Reverend Richard Nias (1961-68); Bob Pearce (1930-36); George Leonard (Len) de la Perrelle (1928-34); Neill Pickford (1959-66); Ron Sketcher (1960-67).
OTA Web Site.

The site has been maintained and updated throughout the year, with some changes to appearance and layout, and the inclusion of a VC Gallery page.  It remains an important means of “spreading the word”, and can be updated very quickly.  I am happy to take any suggestions for further improvements.

News & Views.

I have used a different format for the next edition of News & Views, which I hope will translate well into hard copy when printed (albeit in black and white).  I intend to put the next edition on the web site (this edition ONLY) to try and encourage more members to take the publication by email and get it in colour (I shall be seeking the OTA Executive’s permission to do so, of course).  

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT 2011
The current Association membership of Life and Ordinary Members is shown in the breakdown below.   The figures for 2010 are in brackets.

To these figures have to be added, our President, four Vice Presidents and 29 Honorary Members.

Life Members

5561 (567)
Subscribing to News & Views
302 2 (308)

Ordinary Members







314  (286)

Notes:

1. We do not have current addresses for 42 Life Members.

2. In addition, 13 Life Members have not increased their subscription to the current amount.

We now have the e-mail addresses of 418 (356) Members.  All Members with an e-mail address are regularly sent a list of Members’ e-mail addresses.  We have continued to e-mail this group with news of special occasions.

We often find that Members’ e-mail addresses are out of date.  We are dependent on Members informing us when they change their e-mail address.

Members are given the option to receive their News & Views by post or e-mail.  Currently 86 (70) Members have chosen the latter option.  However, there are 375 Members, who subscribe to News & Views and have an e-mail address.

Over the years, the content of News & Views has been changing, particularly with the increasing use of photographs.  In recent editions there have been more and more colour photographs, which cost dictates are rendered in black and white, in the printed version.  The next edition will see a step change in presentation, with a magazine layout.

The Executive Council feels that now is the time to promote the adoption of the email version.  It is recognised that the email version will not be suitable for all members, with an e-mail address.  They will still be able receive the printed version.  However, the benefits of the change to an e-mail copy are considerable, Members will receive a more attractive, full colour newsletter, whose page size can be changed at will, to meet the reader’s preference.  The considerable cost to the Association of printing and distributing will be reduced, not to mention all the work in preparing the envelopes and stuffing them.  Finally, we will be doing our bit for the environment.

It is planned, that after the next distribution of News & Views, those Members who were sent a printed copy but have an e-mail address, will also be sent the e-mail version, so that they may experience its advantages.

The 250th Anniversary and 100th Reunion Dinner enabled use to recruit some New Members but we know from the Reunion Dinner attendance that there are further opportunities to increase our membership.

TREASURER'S REPORT 2010
Once again I am most grateful to Mike Bull for agreeing my arithmetic for the FY2010. This year there is a surplus of expenditure over income of £3777 due in main to the grant of up to £5000 to the Dinner Committee for the Guildhall Dinner. 

However, without this £5000, the loss on the year would have been some £400 but for some exceedingly generous donations and the '100' Club. 

Substantial donations were received from Paul Gannaway, Chris Jewell, Brian Carter and Charles Marten and we are grateful to those members who pay over the odds on their annual subscriptions. 

In my Report last year I referred to the increasing importance of the income from the '100' Club. Since its beginning the Club has added over £4000 to Association funds and it was this amount and a bit more which was made available to the Dinner Committee and we are pleased that the '100' Club was able to help make the Celebrations a great success. 

With about 20% of our paying membership well into their 80' s our income from subscriptions is inevitably going to start to fall in the coming years without the recruitment of younger members. Other costs printing, postage etc are rising and will continue to rise - already we are faced with another hike in the postal charges, 

If the income from subs does start to flag then it would not be unreasonable to expect the Dinner Committee to pay the printing costs ofthe Dinner Notice an4 make a contribution towards the costs of postage and other support facilities. (not a new idea - in 2001 the DC contributed £50 towards postage!!) 

Note: 

Since the end of the FY the Dinner Committee has returned £840 being a half share of the profit made by 

that organisation on the Centenary Dinner. This will be reflected in the 2011 accounts.
OLD TAUNTONIANS` ASSOCIATION

BALANCE SHEET
AS AT 31st DECEMBER 2010
Current Assets                                                                                                                                      
Lloyds TSB Current account                              £1125.62                                      

                     Savings account                               £7339.60          

Stock                                                                   £242.25              £8707.47

Current Liabilities

Subs in advance                                                                                £1209.01

Net Assets                                                                                        £ 7498.46                                               
Represented by

Balance at 1st January 2010                                £11275.88

Loss over period                                                    £3777.42

Balance at 31st December 2010                            £7498.46
The Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet have been compared with the Financial Records (including receipts for payments rendered) and the accounts at Lloyds TSB and  found to be correct.

M Bull
Independent Examiner 
OLD TAUNTONIANS` ASSOCIATION

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT

1 January 2010 to 31 December 2010
INCOME

Subs                                                        2509.25                                               


                        Plus Adv subs b/f     544.71            3053.96                        2817.15
     Adv Subs                                                                             
440.00                          40.00

   `100` Club                                                 1308.00                                   1347.00
                                                     less             620.00                 
688.00        620.00   727.00
    Donations                                                  933.50

                                                     less           370.00                  563.50                       313.15
    2010 Ties                                                   756.00

                                                     less            675.63                 80.37

   DH                                                              194.73


                                       less              50.00                144.73

   Interest                                                                                        4.64                           7.36

                                                                                                    £4975.20

     EXPENDITURE

      Print                                                                                 1462.10                      1495.47
      Postage                                                                             1225.87
                      1053.78

      Stat`ry                                                                                183.52                          87.21
      Website                                                                              161.63                        514.93                                                                                                   

      Tel                                                                                        30.00                          48.00
     College                                                                                225.00                       141.00              

     Keats  Summer Lunch                                                          51.00            

     250th Anniversary                                                             5412.00      
 

     Stock                                                          19.50


                                            less          18.00                   1.50

                                                                                                                  £8752.62

Therefore: 

                                         Loss on year 2010  =  £3777.42

